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January 20, 2023

Attached  herewith  is  DepEd  Memorandum  OUA-OUT-091522-016  dated
September  15,  2022,  from  Usec.  Atty.  Kristian  R.  Ablan,  Undersecretary  for
Administration    (OUA)    about    the    Delivery    and    Distribution    of    DepEd
Computerization Program (DCP) FY 2021 Packages.

For  the  schools  who  have  received  the  FY  2021  DCP  packages  contains
laptop and hard drive of which deliveries were conducted from year 2021 to 2022.
The  school  head  shall  identify  the  list  of recipients  primarily  for  the  use  in
teaching and learning. Since the allocation is intended for the school, the devices
maybe  reassigned  as  needed,  including  but  not  limited  to  when  one  of  the
identified recipients is transferred to another school, reassigned, resigned, retired
or terminated.

The Supply Officers and School Property Custodians shall be responsible for
releasing the devices baLsed on the approved recipient list following the established
property and supply management processes.

For Information and Compliance.
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TO

FROM

SURIECT

REGIOH^L DmECTORs

The  Department  of  Educauon   (DepEd)   cnntinues  to  support  educ`atinn  dcllvcry  and
opcratic)ns  by  providing  infonnation  technology  equipment  act-ass  varit)u§  go\Jernani`e
lcvcls.

Each  DepEd  Computcrizration  Program  (DCP)  FY  2021  package  contains  a  laptop  and
hard dr]ve. These  packages are  being delivered  by  a third  party logistics  provider to the
Regio"l Ofrices (RO), Sc`hools I)ivision ()ffices (SDO) and scho(tis, based on the approved
alto(`ation hst `

In  tht.  R0s and  SDOs,  the  lr]rormatjon Technology Offic`er  (lTO)  shall  recommend a  list
of  recipients,   subject   to   the   approval   of  the   Regional   Director  or   Sc`hools   Division
Superintendent,   prioritizing  pcrstinnel   wh()   have   not   been   issued   lapttips   from   the
Central Officc deliveries frttm  .2() 18  to 2022.

In  the  schools,  the  School  llead  shall  identif.v  the  list  ol. recipients  pnmarily.  for  use  in
teaching and leaning. It is recommended that the designated School lcT CoordLnator be
considered  as  one  of the  rfcipicnts.  Sinc`e  the  allocation  is  intended  for  the  sc`hool.  the
dcviccs  may  be  rcassigned  as  nccdcd,  including  but  nt]t  Limited  to  when  t]nt-  ot`  the
identified  recipients  is  (ralisferrt.d  to  another  school.  reassigned,  rt'signcd,  retired  or
terminated.

The  Supply  Officers  arld  School  Property  Custodians  shall  bc  responslblc  for  releasing
the  dt.vices  based  on  the approved  rt.cipicnt  list  rout7wi]ig  the  established  pL'opcrty  and
supply maJiagement  Proc.csses.

For   claiifi(.ations   or   qucrics,   please   contact   Mr.    Llohn    Harvey    Hontiveros    of   the
Tec`hno[ogy       Infrastructure       I)lvision       through       dcp.recipientstd)depcd.gov.ph       or
(02)86332363.

For your informatioil  and guidance.

Thank you.
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